
“A dim bulb is better than no bulb” 
 
 
If anyone refers to you as a “dim bulb”, you can be certain 
it was not meant as a compliment.  It’s on the same order 
as a person who is “one flapjack short of a stack” or “one 
card short of a full deck”. 
 
Yesterday was the first day of our traditional winter 
celebration at work, “The 12 days of Christmas”.  Each day 
usually includes a different and fun activity.  We decorate 
the Christmas tree in our front lobby on the first day. 
 
I found myself untangling strings of miniature lights.  You 
know the ones I mean?  The ones with the teeny-tiny bulbs 
that are hard to remove and replace with adult sized 
fingers.   
 
After playing around with several cantankerous strings of 
lights I made an important discovery.  When a single bulb 
was missing or loose in their socket it caused a partial or 
complete failure of the other lights.  Interestingly 
enough, the string of lights could continue to work just 
fine even with a dim or non-working bulb somewhere along 
the string. 
 
The reason for this is continuity.  Each bulb has small 
copper wires in their base that allow the power to continue 
down the string of lights as long as the bulb is securely 
in place.  A missing or loose bulb disrupts that line of 
continuous power.  I realized how important a dim bulb is.  
Although it may not be operating at full brightness, it 
provides the needed power to the other lights. 
 
This is how life can be for us.  There may be times when we 
are “off our game”, so to speak.  We may not be functioning 
at 100%.  It could be our health or an injury that holds us 
back.  We may be mentally exhausted, at our wits end.  
There may be worries or troubles weighing on our mind. 
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Even though we may be running “dim” rather than at full 
brightness, we still have a place in life with 
responsibilities.  People may be depending on us for one 
reason or another.  If we pull ourselves out of circulation 
or become a loose end, we break that continuity of life.  
We must make the effort to hold firm, work things out, and 
do whatever it takes to restore ourselves to full 
brightness, to full capacity. 
 
Being “dim” for a time doesn’t mean that we give up or drop 
out of life.  That would be a mistake.  Even at less than 
100%, we still have value and purpose. 
 
So, the next time someone refers to you as a “dim bulb”, 
surprise them by saying, “Thank you”. 
 
A dim bulb is better than no bulb. 
 
Have a good day. 
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